                                                                                                                          
    (07/18/2022 –Regular Town Board Minutes)




Minutes of a Regular 
Meeting of the Town Council of the Town of Ellicott
held at the Administration Building 
215 S. Work Street, Falconer, N.Y. on

July 18, 2022 at 6:00 P.M.

Present: Supervisor Bowman, Councilman Tyler, Councilman White, Councilwoman Whitmore, Councilman Swan, Town Clerk Bellardo, Highway Superintendent Pickett.  
Supervisor Bowman opened the meeting at 6:00 PM and led the Town Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.   Town Clerk Bellardo called the roll.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION by Councilman Tyler, seconded by Councilman White to accept the minutes of the June 27, 2022 Regular Meeting. 
Carried.                                 Ayes – 5                             Noes - 0                           Absent – 0
CORRESPONDENCE
Town Clerk Bellardo read the following into record:
1. Received a letter from NYS Division of Labor stating that we will be receiving our second ARPA Payment of $256,409.48.
TOWN OFFICER REPORTS

Councilman Tyler received a call from a resident on Elmwood regarding a street light on one of the new poles.  He would also like to see what can be done about the violations on a property.  He was advised by Code Enforcement Officer, David Rowe, that they can F.O.I.L. all that information from him and the court system.  He was also questioning a tax abatement for Heritage on Orchard Road.  They were given this with the stipulation that new houses would be built.  He would like the new attorney, once appointed, to look into.
Councilman White received an email from Rick Wilson on Lake Street asking if there is a possibility of city water and sewer.  
Highway Superintendent Pickett also received a phone call regarding the street light on Elmwood.  He would like to wait until all the poles are installed before deciding if another street light should be installed or replace an existing light with a larger one. He reached out to the BPU regarding water on Fluvanna Avenue.  Ellery is also interested in getting water.  The City of Jamestown is not onboard with getting the funding for the water.  The engineer is going to look at getting a grant for us and Town of Ellery.  The BPU is going to reach out to the County to see if we can get them on board with the project.  He has also reached out to the engineer for South and Center Sewer to see about extending the sewer in Fluvanna. Water tower replacement plan is still be worked on before going out for bid. Supervisor Bowman and him are meeting with the BPU next week about another grant for charging stations for businesses.  We need to look into how to manage the charging stations on our building. We are still trying to find a contractor to install the back flow prevention device on the town building and highway building. He received the new excavator last week that wasn’t supposed to be here until next year. 
OLD BUSINESS
Deer Problem on Price Street
Councilman White would like to table this matter until next month since we do not have a town attorney appointed yet.
Rental Property Assessments
Supervisor Bowman spoke with Senator Borrello and our STAR program is close to Florida’s Homestead program.  You only receive the STAR credit if you are residing in the property.  A short-term rental property needs to be registered with the County so that bed tax is collected.
NEW BUSINESS

Standard Workday Resolution
Town Clerk Bellardo presented the Standard Workday Resolution that is required by NYS Retirement System.
MOTION by Councilman Tyler seconded by Councilwoman Whitmore to accept the Standard Workday Resolution.
Adopted.                                Ayes - 5                              Noes - 0                           Absent –0
Dog Control Ordinance
Police Chief Ohnmeiss outlined the changes made to the Dog Control Ordinance.  The change made was that it now included companion/pet animals and farm animals
MOTION by Councilman Tyler seconded by Councilwoman Whitmore to accept the changes to the Town’s Dog Control Ordinance.
Adopted.                                Ayes - 5                              Noes - 0                           Absent –0
Jamestown Hotel Tax Case
Supervisor Bowman advised the Board that the tax reassessment case for the Jamestown Hotel (Clarion Pointe) was finished by Attorney Duncanson and it was recommended that we accept it.
MOTION by Councilman Tyler seconded by Councilman Swan to accept the reassessment of the Jamestown Hotel.
Adopted.                                Ayes - 5                              Noes - 0                           Absent –0
Budget Appropriation
Town Clerk Bellardo would like do the following appropriation to move money received from the Police Discovery Grant.


To:
A312-04
Police & Constable CE

$709.00


From:
A152-00
Police Fees


$709.00
MOTION by Councilman Tyler seconded by Councilwoman Whitmore to approve the budget appropriation.

Adopted.                                Ayes - 5                              Noes - 0                           Absent –0
Opt-In for Sale of Cannabis

Councilman Tyler would like the Town to consider looking into allowing the retail sale of cannabis in the Town.  It will be tabled until a new attorney is appointed.
Payment of Claims

MOTION by Councilwoman Whitmore seconded by Councilman Swan to pay Abstract #13-2022 in the amount $105,156.84.  

Adopted.                                Ayes - 5                              Noes - 0                           Absent –0
Motion by Councilman White, seconded by Councilwoman Whitmore to adjourn at 6:40 pm.

 Carried.                                 Ayes – 5                            Noes - 0                           Absent – 0
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Amy M. Bellardo, Town Clerk
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